
 
 
 

History of Tutor Perini Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood Venture 
Contract No. Z1145017C1 

for Terminal 4 Apron Expansion 
 
 

Agreement Award/Change Order Items Amount 
Original Agreement Award $37,964,000
Aviation Department-Level Change Orders (1, 2, 4 and 6)      $231,968
Change Order (3) Cancelled $0
Change Order (5) Cancelled $0
Board-Level Allowance Account Increases $9,800,000
TOTAL (to date) $47,995,968
Proposed Allowance Increase (Board-Level) $6,000,000
Revised Total Agreement Amount $53,995,968

 
 

On September 10, 2013, (Item No. 30), the Board approved an Agreement with TPFLHV for the 
T4 Apron Expansion, in the amount of $33,097,250, plus allowances in the potential not-to- 
exceed amount of $4,866,750, for a total amount of $37,964,000, to be substantially completed 
in 1,210 calendar days from the Project Initiation Date listed in the Second Notice to Proceed. 

 

On August 12, 2014, the Director of Aviation approved Change Order (CO) No. 1 to TPFLHV in 
the amount of $74,319 for removal and transplantation of trees, for a revised total Agreement 
amount of $38,038,319. 

 
On November 13, 2014, the Director of Aviation approved CO No. 2 to TPFLHV in the amount 
of $33,749 for required structural revisions to the new retaining wall associated with Phase E 
construction, for a revised total Agreement amount of $38,072,068. 

 

Change Order No. 3 was cancelled. 

 
On December 9, 2014, (Item No. 4), the Board approved an increase in the Unsuitable 
Subsurface Materials Allowance Account (Line No. 7), to TPFLHV in the amount of $4,000,000, 
increasing the allowance amount from $1,442,000 to $5,442,000, for a revised total Agreement 
amount of $42,072,068. 

 

On March 17, 2015, the Director of Aviation approved CO No. 4 to TPFLHV in the amount of 
$123,900 for additional work to include the connection of the full-strength asphalt tie-ins to the 
existing asphalt pavement, for a revised total Agreement amount of $42,195,968. 
 
Change Order No. 5 was cancelled. 
 
On September 10, 2015, (Item No. 5), the Board approved an increase in Allowance Accounts 
(Line Numbers 2, 3, 4, 6 and 7) to TPFLHV in the amount of $5,800,000, for a revised 
Agreement amount of $33,329,218 plus allowances of $14,666,750 for a revised total 
Agreement amount of $47,995,968. 
 
On December 28, 2016, the Director of Aviation approved CO No. 6 to TPFLHV in the amount 
of $0, which re-allocated available allowance account balances into the Broward County Change 
Allowance.  The total Agreement amount remained unchanged at $47,995,968. 
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